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Dear Parents and Carers,  

 

I hope you can all join me in recognising what a great year we have had! 

2024/25 has seen Mrs Daley leading our school, driving us forward and implementing positive changes all round. 

Successes we have seen this year include: 

 

 New curriculum design and implementation. This is ensuring that children are building knowledge over time in a structured 

way with consistent lesson design across classes. 

 Improved learning environments, including Learning Walls to help reinforce knowledge, vocabulary and develop 

independence whilst our children are learning. 

 Early years development through planning and provision. Building an early years unit which also allows  a seamless transition 

from nursery to reception. 

 

We will continue to develop through consultation with staff and governors, self-evaluation, national changes to curriculum and 
assessment and recommendations for improvement from our last Ofsted inspection. 
I would also like to express a thank you to parents and carers for your engagement and support across the last year of changes. 

 

This year has also been one of great enrichment opportunities. We have seen lots of in-school visits, notably one from Steel the 

Gladiator in which the children enjoyed a healthy mind and body workshop. Sports enrichment days including speed stacking and 

Lincolnshire games hire.  

We have also had many afterschool and breaktime club opportunities from Cooking to Gymnastics to Computer club run by our 

Teachers and Teaching assistants.  

A great whole school trip to Yorkshire Wildlife park showed all our children representing our school with all our values and having a 

great time in the process.  

Some of these opportunities would not be possible without Our Friends of Eagle School. The events they put on for the children and 

the parents such as pancake flipping, discos, race nights and seasonal fayres all support enriching the children's time and learning at 

our school. The next big thing that everyone will see in September will be the fresh new playground markings. Huge thanks go out to 

everyone who supports in anyway, it really does make a difference and keeps our school community thriving. 

 

This year is no different to the others in the fact that it is the children who steal the show! As always they have continued to be excellent 

ambassadors with their continued display of ‘Perseverance, Respect, Integrity, Diligence, Empathy’ in and outside of school. Our most 

recent memorable show of this has to have been sports day: the children were amazing battling all weathers thrown at them and 

showing they are Team Eagle! 

 

Our governing body is made up of 7 volunteers (myself included), Mr Watson our staff Governor and Mrs Daley our Head teacher. We 

strategically support our school development plan as part of the Leadership and Management team and have worked hard this year to 

develop ourselves to further support the development of the school. This has involved us attending Local Authority training, taking 

online training courses to further our knowledge in areas we have responsibility for and to learn more about areas we have lesser 

knowledge of. We have liaised with other governing bodies to learn from their experiences and knowledge and have been in school 

monitoring to support the development plan. 

If you ever need to speak to a member of the Governing body please contact the school office and they will be able to put you in touch 

with the relevant Governor. 

 

All of the Governors at Eagle CP School hope that you enjoy the summer, we wish our Year 6 children well for their move to senior 

school and we look forward to welcoming everyone else back in September.  

 

Wishing you all continued good health.  

 

With very best wishes, 

Emma Tiffin  

Chair of Governors  
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